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California Dairy Campaign President Calls on Congress and USDA to act to Provide Relief to Cali-
fornia Dairy Producers: This week, California Dairy Campaign (CDC) President Joe Augusto returned from a 
trip to Washington, DC where he called on members of Congress and USDA to act to address depressed dairy   
producer prices that have led to the closure of 53 California dairies in just the first five months of 2016. He joined 
275 family farmers at the U.S. Capitol to ask for emergency assistance and increased funding to address the harsh   
economic realities brought on by historically low prices and high production costs. In extensive meetings with  
lawmakers and staff, Augusto called on Congress to pass funding legislation to provide short-term direct relief to 
dairy producers and reform the Dairy Margin Protection Program (DMPP) which has failed to provide an effective 
safety net during this extended period of low prices. The DMPP July margin totaled $7.70 per cwt and just one 
California dairy producing 3 million lbs of milk signed up at the $8.00 level. 
 

CDC President Joe Augusto joined California Farmers Union Vice President George Davis and farm leaders from 
around the country during the National Farmers Union legislative fly-in to Washington, DC.  The NFU Fly-in  
delegation called on Congress for emergency assistance for the hardest hit farmers and ranchers; increased fund-
ing for USDA farm loan programs; and resources to provide short-term remedies for low commodity prices, to be 
included in the upcoming Congressional spending package for FY2017. Fly-in participants called on Congress to 
vote against the Trans Pacific Partnership (TPP) because it fails to address currency manipulation and other    
critical issues, hold hearings on corporate consolidation in the agriculture sector, water policy and other key       
issues.  
 

“Low commodity prices and high input costs have been relentless, and 2014 Farm Bill safety net programs have 
failed to deliver the relief needed for farmers and ranchers to recover. Many of the families who produce food for 
America are in danger of losing everything. The time for Congress to act is now,” said NFU President Roger    
Johnson. In addition to meeting with Congressional offices, farmers also met with White House officials and U.S.      
Department of Agriculture leadership to discuss the dire situation in farm country and ask for support for farm 
programs. 
 

Ag-Overtime Bill Signed into Law: On Monday Governor Jerry Brown signed AB 1066, the “Phase-
In Overtime for Agricultural Workers Act of 2016” into law. Despite opposition from California Dairy 
Campaign and many dairy and agricultural organizations, the Governor signed the “Phase-In Overtime for Agri-
cultural Workers Act of 2016” into law and it will go into effect on January 1, 2017. However, the overtime    
requirements will not begin to be phased-in until January 1, 2019 for employers with more than 25 
employees and 2022 for employers with less than 25 employees.  
 

Mark Your Calendar for the Next  
California Dairy Campaign Board and Membership Meeting 

On Wednesday, September 28, 2016 at 4 pm  
To be held in our Turlock Office located at 325 Mitchell Avenue 

We will discuss CDC President Augusto’s trip to Washington, DC to call for relief for dairy producers, and all the 
latest on federal and state labor, environmental and other legislation. 

A delicious dinner will be served and friends and family are more than welcome! 
Contact Bertha Medina in the California Dairy Campaign office at 209-632-0885 to RSVP 

We look forward to seeing you on September 28, 2016. 
www.californiadairycampaign.com  

http://www.californiadairycampaign.com





